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Coordinator Comment
A lady told me recently that there is just one thing wrong with getting very old. She said, “There is just not much future in it.” 

Before I send each newsletter, I add the new people and delete email addresses that came back from last newsletter. I am always struck by the cycles of Stickler syndrome. I get very intense email and letters from very scared people. They have great concerns and questions about the future, almost to a panic. I answer and give examples and referrals, where possible.

Then, in about a year, I will contact them and do not have a current email address. Or they do not have any issues left to discuss. 

Please do not think that I am making fun or criticizing anyone. I hope to have you hear one of two things: If you are new to this, I want you to hear that life does go on after you learn all you need to be comfortable. IF you are old at this, I want you to recognize that life did go on and congratulate yourself. Unlike old age, there really is a future after a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome.
Volunteer FOUND

She is now looking into ways to collect your unused air miles for SIP to use to get people to conferences. Please contact sip@sticklers.org if you have mileage to donate.
Conference AID

The SIP Board is making a special effort to help persons come to our annual conference. We want to work with any and all to get you to the conference. Please contact sip@sticklers.org if you have thought “Gee, I would go, but for the cost.” PLAN NOW to join us in 2008
DEADLINES:

The registration deadline, the hotel discount deadline, and the scholarship application deadline are ALL June 15.

STICKLER CLINIC

Patients will need to book the appointment with Sandy Massalski: 617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number.
Dr Liberfarb’s regularly scheduled clinic appointments are on Thursday afternoon 
from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people. There will be space for 3-6 people on Friday. 

The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.
The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing 
fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" might want to participate in the clinic. 

The clinic is not free, but if you are traveling to Boston for the conference, this is the time to be seen. Please make the call VERY soon. This clinic will not stay open, unless we use it. 

Organ and Tissue Donation

If you wish to donate any/all organs and tissue to the National Institutes of Health/National Institute on Aging (NIH/NIA) to further research on Stickler syndrome, then all you need to do is advise a family member of your desire.
When the time comes for the donation to be made, the contact number to coordinate the donation is 1.410.350.3950 at the National Institute on Aging.

If you have a planned surgery, and would like to work with your physician to donate tissue for the NIH to study (and are not already a participant in the Connective Tissue Study being done by Dr. Nazli McDonnell et al), then complete the study questionnaire on the NIH study website (see link below), prior to your surgery, and contact the study to give informed consent. Submission of this form needs to occur several weeks prior to your surgery date to be able to arrange for everything on time.           http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm
SIP SCHOLARSHIP

Dr. and Mrs. Stickler donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. This year’s winner is Elena Cox, for New York State. Applications are available on line and are due June 15 The winner is announced at the annual conference. Applications are on the SIP website.

NIA STICKLER STUDY

Dr. Nazli McDonnell is the principal investigator for the Connective Tissue disorders study at the NIH. The study is located at the Baltimore campus at the National Institute on Aging. The study information can be found at:
http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm 

On the website, you will see a sample consent form, as well as a downloadable medical history questionnaire. We are hoping that many of you are interested in participating in the study. 

If you wish to participate, please complete the questionnaire in as much detail as possible and email it to me directly, or fax it to attention Ben Griswold at 410 350 7308. If you already had a genetic mutation study done, please also include the results in your questionnaire. It is especially important to include as much clinical detail as possible (such as height, cleft palate, eye complications, joint and bone problems) about all the affected persons in your family. If you would like to do so, you can also mail photographs of affected persons as this will aid in determining the extent of craniofacial involvement.

 Upon receiving your questionnaire, they will contact you and obtain a phone consent if you would like to participate without coming to Baltimore, or schedule a visit if you would like to be seen for a study visit. Obtaining the consent will also allow us to obtain a tissue sample if you are undergoing a surgical procedure at home at a future date.

Some of you have already participated and given samples when the study was located in Bethesda Clinical Center under the direction of Dr. Clair Francomano. They are still working with the samples and clinical information obtained from the study at that time. Some of you will be receiving reports regarding genetic mutations in the next few months. 

 

From Jaki

Seedlings is a nonprofit organization in Livonia, Michigan where they make approximately 900 low-cost Braille books for children ages 0-14! 
They have 100 titles in a Print-Braille-and-Picture Book format for preschoolers; over 100 Print-and-Braille Easy-Readers for children ages 4-9; and over 600 "Braille Only" Fiction and Non-Fiction titles for more independent readers ages 6-14.

There are many more ... too many to list here! For a complete listing, including descriptions of the books, please go to: www.seedlings.org and click on "Order Our Books & Gifts."
To order a catalog, email seedlink@aol.com or call 800-777-8552. 
And Sign Up for a Free Braille Book!
 Nutrigenomics

This is the study of the interaction between our genes and the food we eat. It is an emerging field of scientific research. Not far in the future, you may be able to take a test that shows you have a gene that affects the way your body absorbs minerals in cruciferous vegetables. It may mean there is no point in shoveling in the broccoli - your body may not make efficient use of the nutrients. You might be better off choosing an alternative that contains dietary chemicals that your body is capable of metabolizing. 

Nutrigenomics, also called nutritional genetics or nutrigenetics, offers the eventual prospect of highly individualized nutritional programs that may allow us to select the proteins to activate a gene to prolong lifespan or prevent inherited chronic disease in unborn children. 

 

Cold Shower?

If you are feeling a little blue, try taking a cold shower. Researchers at Virginia Commonwealth University School of Medicine discovered that immersing yourself in chill water can help cure or even prevent depression. The body has between three and ten times more nerve endings that are sensitive to cold than to warmth. When you take a short, cold shower (around 68 degrees), it causes the brain to produce a mild electric shock. This may stimulate the locus ceruleus, or “blue spot”, to produce noradrenaline, a chemical that affects the way the body responds to stress.

Conference News

If you have missed it, the schedule has additions, since we posted the registration. You can see the new speakers at www.sticklers.org Remember that the deadline for registration AND for the hotel discount rate is June 15, 2008.
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